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Committee Secretary
Parliamentary Standing Committee on Public Works Page 2/2
Re: Construction of a new post-entry quarantine facility at Mickleham, Victoria, cont’d.

e the commercial or conflict of interest considerations of private individuals or organisations
will be unlikely to compromise DAFF biosecurity safeguards and operating standards

e amulti-species consolidated and co-located facility will provide “best value” resource and
operational efficiencies for government

Is the proposed Mickieham site suitable for a post-entry quarantine station?

AHIC considers the 144 hectare site at Mickleham is suitable for the intended purpose because it
is:-

located close to Melbourne airport in an area distant from the domestic horse population
sufficiently large to allow horse yards/exercise areas within each horse compound
sufficiently large to incorporate quarantine buffer zones within its own boundaries

will offer room for expansion to meet future demands for delivery of quarantine services

Design of the horse compounds

AHIC understands that grooms will have 24/7 access to horses undergoing quarantine but
accommodation for grooms wili not be provided. The exclusion of accommodation for grooms is of
great concern to some of our members.

It is not clear from the current site plan or from floor plan of the horse compounds whether there
will be any official supervisory presence in close proximity to the horses overnight. To ensure that
horse welifare is not compromised, if grooms are not permitted to stay on-site overnight, AHIC
considers that at the very least there should be an official “nightwatchman” on duty in each
compound so that grooms can be alerted promptly if problems arise. Consideration should also be
given to installing closed circuit TV in each stall so horses could be monitored remotely off site.

AHIC also notes that it is unclear whether or not there will be an overnight official presence in the
horse compound to ensure that any person accessing the facility at night follows biosecurity
procedures correctly.

it is noted that the intention is to provide facilities at the new site that will meet the needs
of the next 50 years with an emphasis on flexibility and adaptability of the infrastructure
into the future.

Some of our member organisations have requested that a multi use/purpose training
facility for any breed of horse be incorporated in the planning of the facility to allow
foreign horses imported for competition, access to training facilities to maintain
competition fitness.

AHIC congratulates the Government on is foresight in establishing this new facility. We look
forward to continuing to work with Government and the Horse Industry towards the goal of
keeping Australia free from exotic disease incursions while at the same time providing the industry
with the best possible facilities to enable Australia to internationally benchmark the
performance of our horses.

Yours faithfully,
AUST:! N HORSE INDUSTRY COUNCIL

Greg Bailey
President





